
WINTER 2018 

 

January No program 

 
 

February 11  7:00 p.m. ð  ñColumbus, the Road to the Capital City,ò presented by Mike Frush, Powell resi-

dent, CPA, President of Frush & Associates, Inc., President of Columbus Historical Society, 

board member for Columbus Landmarks Foundation and the Franklinton Historical Society 

and collector of historical artifacts related to Ohio and Central Ohio. 

 Mike will cover from prehistoric times to the pioneer period to the creation of Columbus, and 

things in between. 

 

March 11 7 p.m. ð  ñWorld War II Letters From Two Familiesò presented by Linda Foster, retired 
teacher.  Linda will share letters from two local families, written by soldiers during WWIIΦ 



e 

SPECIAL REPORT 

 
 
Enabled by the computer and networking upgrades funded by the grant from the Jack and Jane Van Fossen 
fund of the Delaware County Foundation that was reported in previous newsletters, PLHS is the beneficiary 
of software and services obtained through TechSoup.org. TechSoup distributes discounted and donated tech-
nology to non-profit organizations on behalf of many well-known companies including Microsoft and Intuit.  
 
PLHS applied for and received a free of charge subscription to Office 365 Enterprise that provides our volun-
teers with online access to the suite of Office tools, plus email infrastructure, cloud-based file storage, access 
to SharePoint and other tools for document sharing and collaboration. This donation is in many ways the glue 
that ties together the computer hardware and networking services purchased with the Van Fossen funds re-
sulting in updated infrastructure that we would not be able to otherwise afford. It may be hard to believe, but 
before this donation our volunteers did not have access to spreadsheet or text processing software at the Mar-
tin-Perry house. Notes for the file had to be hand written, and there was no possibility for digital storage. This 
has now all changed and without cost.   
 
We have received a Microsoft Azure Sponsorship, also obtained through TechSoup, that provides up to 
$5,000/yr. of cloud-based services at no cost. We are using Azure to host three web applications including the 
powellhistory.org website, a membership database management application and an application used by the 
volunteers to manage the information displayed on our website. To support the applications, we have two 
conventional databases for membership data and website content; three ñblobò databases that store digitized 
photos and other complete documents (including past newsletters) that are accessible from our website. As 
time permits, we continue to digitize the many photos of historical interest that are in our physical files and 
make them available via the website. We are also in the process of making available videos of selected 
monthly meeting presentations and hope to have these early next year. As you can see, we are taking signifi-
cant advantage of Azure, but given our size, we will use only about 1/4 of the $5,000 sponsorship. The Azure 
sponsorship has allowed us, at no cost to us, to move from a basic website to a set of services that support the 
work of our volunteers, improve our record keeping, and, hopefully, enhance the experience of our mem-
bers. In fact, our costs have decreased since we no longer must pay a website hosting service to support the 
website.    
 
Intuit, the maker of the QuickBooks accounting software, also provides discounted software through Tech-
Soup. PLHS has used a paid subscription for the ñSimple Startò version of QuickBooks since 2007 at a cost 
of about $220 / yr. (current price). We switched to a donated ñPlusò version through TechSoup at a cost 
of $50 / yr. The regular price for this version is $50 / month, so we now have access to full-featured version 
of the software at 1/12 the regular price and about ı the price we were paying for a version that is not well 
suited for a non-profit organization. This change should improve our record keeping and make it easier for us 
to stay in compliance with IRS regulations and reporting requirements for non-profit organizations.   
 
In summary, taking advantage of the TechSoup programs for non-profits has saved us money in actual dollar 
terms and has immensely improved our technological footprint. We hope you will see this reflected in easier 
access to information and more effective use of your membership dollars.     
If you have any questions or suggestions about these programs and how we are using them, please contact me 
at info@powellhistory.org   
 

e  Allen Miller  
 

 

 

mailto:info@powellhistory.org


DONATIONS & MEMBERSHIPS 

We are very grateful for the following:  

Charles MorrisonðOHS Class of 1968 souve-
nier 50th reunion mug and 50th reunion class di-
rectory 
 
Linda MillerðThree books written by her aunt 
Lois Anne Williams (Legacy of Courage, Love & 
Faith), 1915 calendar with photos of Ohio Wesley-
an buildings, and family information containing 
the adoption of Lois Anne from the Rufus DeVault 
family upon her mother's death. 
 
Marge Bennettð2 photos of the Lowry log cabin 
which had stood near modern day Bennett Park-
way and a newspaper clipping with photos and in-
formation on journalist, Johnny Jones home on Rt 
315. 
     
Donna Reeves ðdisk of photos including the Red 

& White Grocery run by her grandfather 

and grandmother, Fred & Rhea Reeves and photos 

of the Powell Speedway, information about Fred 

(Mack) Jr's Powell High School graduation and 

Powell High School alumni reunions, & two scrap-

books prepared by her father, Fred (Mack) Reeves, 

Jr. (One on the history of the Liberty A Fire De-

partment and one on the Powell High School and 

alumni gatherings until 2010. Mack was a 1944 

graduateΦύ 

 
Ë Barbara Chambersð$25 Membership, $75 Contri-

bution     Ë Betty Schuetteð$25 Membership    

Ë Donna Reevesð$25 Membership, $25 Contribution   

Ë Ethel V. Perryð$25 Membership, $50 Contribution    

Ë Janet Wartmanð$30 in Memory of Bob Wilhelm    

Ë Jean Shawð$250 Life Membership, $175 Contribu-

tion    Ë Jill Patricia Kingð$25 Membership, $1,000 

in Memory of Wallace H. O'Dowd    Ë Linda and Allen 
Millerð$500 Life Memberships, $250 For Programs 

Ë Marilyn Batinð$25 Membership, $50 for House 

Repairs, $50 in Memory of Bob Wilhelm    Ë Stan and 
Sherry Carmichaelð$35 Membership, $100 in 

Memory of Bob Wilhelm  Ë Charlene Baggs, $50, 2-
year Membership Ë Sunstone Hotel TRA ð$500 
Matching contribution of Nikki and David Klein  
  

SPECIAL PROGRAMS & TOURS  
 
On September 28, the Olentangy High School re-
union of the Class of 1968 included a tour of the 
Martin-Perry House as part of their reunion 
events.  In preparation for their visit, the display 
room featured local school memorabilia.  Early 
school class photos and sports photos from both 
Powell and Hyatts, as well as an Olentangy High 
School 1964 letter sweater, many sweater letters 
and a band uniform were among items on dis-
play.  We thank Joellen Claymier Wolfson for in-
cluding us in their special weekend. 
 
Several opportunities to answer genealogical or 
local historical information were addressed to visi-
tors of the Martin-Perry House.  One visitor re-
ceived information concerning early history of the 
Retreat housing development.  Her questions con-
cerned a pioneer cemetery whose graves had been 
removed to Liberty Presbyterian Church graveyard 
in the 1970s, upon the construction of homes in the 
Retreat. 
 
Yet another question concerning the Powell Depot 
was received by a gentleman in Virginia, who is 
writing an article for the Chesapeake and Ohio His-
torical Society. It is our privilege to research these 
questions, and often valuable information is 
gleaned by us to add to our records.   
 
The Powell-Liberty Historical Society was invited 
to provide WWI articles for display at the Dela-
ware Veteransô Day Program held on November 
4 at the Delaware Fairground.  Eight photos from 
our collection were scanned and framed by Allen 
and Linda Miller. The photos are currently on dis-
play at the Delaware County branch library in Pow-
ell.  

(We are doubly grateful for the $500 donation some months ago 
from David and Nikki Klein. This is a matching gift from Sun-
stone Hotel Investors,Inc., located in Irvine California.  David 
Klein's employer has made a generous company matching gift.) 



History Page 

Hazel Martin and her family  ~ 

Our history page features memories of some of the de-

scendants of Mary and Albert Martin. 

 

Mildred McNeal, a granddaughter born in 1912, provid-

ed us with family history, special memorabilia, clothing, 

the Martinsô bed, and more. Growing up in the house 

which is now home to the Society, she absorbed much 

from her grandmother to later share with us. 

 

Mildredôs mother was Hazel, one of three daughters born 

to Mary and Albert. She was born in 1890 and graduated 

in 1907 from the Liberty Township High School. She 

became a teacher in 1910, having graduated from the 

Delaware County Teachers Institute. She married James 

Evans in 1911. Sadly, he died in 1914 from gangrene, 

after a misdiagnosis. Mildred then began living with her 

grandmother Mary while her Mother worked as an em-

bargo clerk for the railroad and stayed in Columbus dur-

ing the week. Mildred said her mother walked to U.S. 23 

to get the streetcar, and she remembers crying and crying 

when she left. 

 

Hazel and Lloyd Brim from Latchie, Ohio, began ex-

changing letters some time after both lost their spouses.  

He and her ýrst husband knew each other from The Ohio 

State University. They married in 1920, beginning their 

life together in the town near Toledo. Three children 

were born to them: Eugene in 1921, Martha June in 

1922, and Maxine in 1925. 

 

Martha June Hamilton, at age 96, recently shared infor-

mation about her parents, Hazel and Lloyd. Because Ha-

zel wished to be closer to her family, Lloyd traveled by 

train to Delaware on several occasions looking for prop-

erty and settled on a 100-acre farm in Prospect. The 

move involved 11-year-old Mildred being given respon-

sibility for her half-sister, Martha June, who was 1 year 

old. They travelled by train to Powell where Mary met 

them. Hazel drove a car with young Gene to Prospect, 

and Lloyd made several trips with horse and wagon to 

carry their household belongings. The familyôs animals 

were sent by train. 

 

Martha June said there was plenty of work to be done on 

the farm. She said her mother put on her straw hat when-

ever her father needed a 

hand.  She recalls pur-

posely mowing down the 

asparagus her mother 

loved because she did not 

like it. She was ñmighty 

youngò though and did 

not appear to get into 

trouble. Mildred, being 

older, was given a variety 

of odd jobs. 

 

Mildred and Weldon 

McNealôs children all are 

living and were happy to 

share memories of Grand-

ma Hazel. They are Bar-

bara Ann Teague, Juanita 

Hughes, Peggy Hall, and 

Nathan McNeal. 

 

Barbara remembers Hazel 

cooking ñbig, wonderful, 

delicious mealsò and Thanksgiving at Grandma Brimôs. 

She said Hazel was always smiling. Juanita remembers 

her Grandma Hazel ñalways keeping her hands busy 

whether it was crocheting or doing crossword puzzles.ò 

And she always wore an apron. 

 

Peggy said ñGrandma could always keep secrets.ò She 

recalls the shed behind the house where Grandpa made 

ice-cream, and she remembers Hazelôs pastries. Na-

thanôs memories include visiting Hazel after school 

when she would make popcorn. He mowed her lawn 

and did maintenance on her ô55 Buick as he got older. 

 

The children all remember their grandparents working 

hard on the farm. Juanita said Hazel ñtook great care of 

Grandpa Brim who had hardening of the arteries.ò I 

doubt anyone knows exactly why or who called her 

ñlittle Hazel Martin with the red hair,ò but I do know 

there was much love and respect for Hazel very likely 

from a young age. 

 

e  Carole Wilhelm 

Hazel Martin 



Fall 2018 was another busy time for Powell Liberty 

Historical Society.  Three interesting programs were 

enjoyed by 

those who 

attended. 

Many of you 

know Don 

Bell who 

grew up in 

Powell.  On 

September 

10, he intro-

duced us to the Historical Aircraft Squadron Muse-

um in Carroll where, after a long and successful 

teaching career, he has been the curator since 2000.  

The Historical Aircraft Squadron was formed in 

1994 by a small group of individuals who shared a 

common interest in historical aircraft.  The museum 

houses many interesting aircraft, uniforms, memora-

bilia, equipment and displays, books, and DVDôs. 

The museum is open from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m.  

Wednesdays and Saturdays. Plan to stop in some-

time.  It is worth your time. 

On October 13, we were especially happy to have 

R. J. Basista, professional reenactor, set up camp on 

the lawn of the Martin Perry house for the day.  

Though it was chilly day, many people stopped to 

see his encampment and talk to him about Ohio his-

tory and what it was like in times past.  

Fall 2018 Program Summary  R. J. has been doing reenactments from the French 
and Indian War to Vietnam since he was 12 years 

old.  He worked many years at Williamsburg where 

he gained expertise and knowledge of woodwork-

ing, hand sewn leather work, gardening for medici-

nal and culinary purposes, tailoring, clothes dying 

and tobacco growing.   

For us in October, he made a delicious vegetable 

stew over an open camp fire and shared many inter-

esting facts and stories. 

It is our hope that R. J. will set up camp again next 

year and share more of his skills with us.  Stay tuned 

for more information. 

On Novem-

ber 12 Tim 

Kreps, cur-

rent Powell 

resident, 

reenacted a 

pilgrim by 

putting on 

his pilgrim 

hat, waist-

coat and 

sabots to share pilgrim adventures. The stories be-

gan in England and Holland and continued with viv-

id images of the crossing and survival in Plymouth 

Plantation. Many artifacts were used to tell the story 

of the pilgrimôs contact with the Wampanoag Indi-

ans. Firing a flint lock rifle on the lawn of the Mar-

tin-Perry House was an exciting conclusion of the 

program. 

Now retired from a long teaching career, Tim enjoys 

presenting living history re-enactments of a French 

voyager fur trader, Mark Twain, Thing-a-ma-jigs, as 

well as a pilgrim.  We are very thankful to Tim for 

sharing his pilgrim journey with us. 

Photos of past events can be found by following the 

Past Events link found under the Events and Tours 

menu on the website, www.powellhistory.org. 

A schedule of future programs can also be found on 

the website.  We hope you can join us for one of our 
upcoming programs. 

e    Linda Miller 

Don Bell  

R. J. Basista 

Tim Kreps 


